

## Kenley Weekly News 15th October 2021

#### **Cross Country**

On Tuesday, Mr Packham took six Year 3 and Year 4 pupils to Lloyd Park for the annual School Cross Country Running Competition.

There were 150 competitors in each race, with schools across Croydon being represented. We were really proud of all of the pupils who took part but we need to give a special mention to Lily in Year 4 who came 7<sup>th</sup>, Ava in Year 4 who came 28<sup>th</sup> and Max in Year 4 who came 12<sup>th</sup>.

#### **Travelling Book Fair**

During the week beginning 15<sup>th</sup> November, we will be hosting the Travelling Book Fair. The Book Fair showcases the latest books to engage every type of reader and it is a great opportunity to purchase some books as Christmas gifts. The school also benefits as, for every book sold, we earn free books and resources for the school.

#### **Harvest Festival**

We will be celebrating Harvest Festival next week with the children. On Monday, we are collecting food and toiletries for the Purley Food Hub – donations can be brought into the main school hall on Monday morning.

To find out more about the Purley Food Hub you can click on the following link.

https://www.purleyfoodhub.net/

#### **Dates for your diary**

## October



Monday 18th World Food Day/Harvest food

donations

Tuesday 19th Parents Evening (face to face)

Friday 22nd Sponsored Walk

#### **November**

Thursday 4th Parents Evening (Virtual)

Monday 8th Y6 and Rec Height & Weight check

Tuesday 9th Open Day



Next Friday afternoon, we will be holding our annual sponsored walk. Sponsorship forms have already been sent home and we will be collecting sponsorship money after half term.

Parents are invited to come along to the event to support the children and there will be a refreshments stall available for parents, which is being run by the PTA. We would ask that older siblings who are at other schools do not attend the event in order to minimise numbers on site.

#### **Parent Consultation Evening**

Appointment slips have been sent home today and will be in your child's learning diary.



# **Kenley Weekly News**



## **Attendance**

Reception Class	96.1%	
Year 1	90.7%	
Year 2	97.0%	
Year 3	93.2%	
Year 4	94.1%	
Year 5	94.4%	
Year 6	98.3%	

## **Secondary School Applications**

These are due to be completed by **31**<sup>st</sup> **October**.

If your child is in Year 6 and you haven't yet submitted your application, please ensure you do so by the deadline.